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From our President Tim Mondoux  
 
A reminder notice to members that we are not collecting dues this year as in the past year you have 
not been able to benefit from membership in our Club. So, if you have sent in your dues, our 
membership director will be contacting you.  

The Committee has been busy planning late summer and fall events, please see more information in 
this newsletter on what is coming. These events will be planned with COVID guidelines in effect at the 
selected venues.  

The Committee is excited to be so close to being able to provide safe, social events for our 
membership.  

I am disappointed to announce that we are not able to hold our Annual Golf Tournament this year due 
to the limited tee times available from area golf courses.  

As always we are looking for new Committee members, please contact myself or any Committee 
member if interested. 

 

Tim Mondoux 
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From the Editor:  

Keeping healthy and safe has never been more 
important. Please continue to be vigilant so that 
we can move beyond what we have all struggled 
with these past many months. 
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Did you know that . . . 
 

We have a wonderfully healthy and active club! 
As of this past planning committee meeting, we have 410 members. 
Kudos to all of our members for helping to make our club healthy. 

And welcome aboard to our new members!! 

 

Imperial Sarnia now on Social Media 
 

SLEAC also has a Facebook page! Check it out! 

 

Upcoming events  
 

  

Golf 

 
Postponed to next year 

 

 

Car rally August 26 

 
See detailed signup sheet in this 

newsletter! 
 

  

Fish Fry 

 

 
Tentative planning for October 21, 

watch for email for registration 
 

 

Christmas Dinner and Dance 

 

 
– registration details will be sent in 

next newsletter 
 

Mark your calendar for Thursday 
December 2 at the Dante Club 
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Member News & Information 
 

Has Anything Changed? 
Help us to keep our club records up to date. 
Do you have a new address, phone number or e mail address?  
Send the new information to: 

Carol Barnes 

307 Tawny Rd 

Sarnia, ON, N7S 5K1 

Phone: 519 542-6159 

E-mail: md.sleac@gmail.com 

 

Keep us up to date 
When words are hard to say, sometimes a card is the best way to reach out. 
Outreach cards for sympathy and illness can be sent to members or family. 

Please forward this information to Sharon Sharp, 519 383 7578, 
email Admin@sleacweb.ca or 

ssharp1015@gmail.com 
so that cards may be sent in a timely manner. Thank you 

 
 

Web site 
Our web site is running and reliable thanks to Ric Cudmore! On the web site are links to 
photographs, events and other information.  
http://sleacweb.ca 
 
 

 

Future Event Registrations  
Cheques must not be dated any later than the cutoff date for an event. Cheques dated for day of event 
will not be accepted. 
 
 

Transportation and accessibility 
Please note that registrations for our events will include a line that you can fill in if transportation is needed or 
if you can provide a ride to the event. The committee members organizing that event will make an effort to link 
those that need a ride and those who can provide one.  
 
For all of us, please remember to watch out for each other and offer assistance if needed to members with 
restricted mobility preferred accessibility.  

 

 

 

 

mailto:md.sleac@gmail.com
tel:(519)%20383-7578
mailto:Admin@sleacweb.ca
mailto:ssharp1015@gmail.com
http://sleacweb.ca/
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SLEAC presents a New event - the Ultimate Scavenger Car Rally  
 
We have a joyful way for you to get out of the house to bypass your boredom!  
An “Around the Town” Scavenger Car Rally is the answer! Let’s have an adventure!  
 
Theme: Parks, People and Places to Go!  
 
Event Coordinators Hilda Feimer, Sharon Sharp, Sharron Willock  
 
Date: August 26, 2021  
 
Team consists of 2 people with a Car (a Driver and a Navigator) and your copy of the rally sheets.  
Rally sheets will be emailed to you at 10 AM on Thursday August 26th.  

Please print off your own copy, read them and take with you and a pen, camera or charge your cell phone! 

Rally Time: 11 AM start  
Finish Time: 1 PM  
Social Time: 1 – 3 PM  
 
What is a Scavenger Car Rally:  Teams will read the directions on the copy they print, Pick an area of the city 
to start, then answer the clues, riddles and rhymes to discover the route to follow.  It is roughly divided in 
directions, (N, W, S and then E) so you can start in whatever area you choose and/or do as much as you 
choose.  You will travel up to 20 km and have up to 2 hours to complete. When you are finished, lost or just 
hungry, you will make your way to a lovely park for lunch (location will be disclosed). Your team will be given 
points for each correct answer or item collected that is on your rally sheets.   
Prizes for the best answers and total scores! 
 
If you have any Car Rally questions, please call Sharon Sharp at 519 383 7578 before rally day.  
(Please let me know if you cannot print a copy to use, a few printed copies will be available between 10 AM 
until 10:30 AM only at 125 Stathis Blvd in Sarnia for those that need them).  
 
We encourage you to enjoy the adventure, get some fresh air and have a few chuckles along the way.  

 
There are two Options that allow you to participate in this event:  
 
Option #1 Ultimate Car Rally plus Lunch – Car Rally Sheets will only be sent to teams that are registered for 
the event  
Option #2 Picnic Box Lunch only – You can pick up your picnic lunch box at Wildwood Park, Brights Grove at 
12:30 pm. 
Everyone is welcome to bring a lawn chair and stay to enjoy the Social Time. Park has a shelter area, 
washrooms and some picnic tables. 
 
Menu: A variety of choices Choose only 1 per person  
#1 Focaccia Bread Sandwich Box - assorted meat  
#2 Focaccia Bread Sandwich Box - Chicken  
#3 Focaccia Bread Sandwich Box - Roasted veggie Vegetarian  
#4 Charcuterie Lunch Box  
 
Note: All lunch boxes will contain fresh fruit, veggies with dip and a large cookie. Refreshments provided 
 
Note: Gluten free available upon request 
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Registration for the Ultimate Scavenger Car Rally 

 

 

Register by August 16, 2021 
 

Cheques payable to SLEAC  
 
Member cost $10. Guest cost $20.  
Do not post date cheque past August 16  
 
Reply by August 16 to:  
Sharron Willock 125 Stathis Blvd., Sarnia ON N7S 5T5 (Phone 519 542 4952}  
 

 

 
Option # 1 Car Rally Team and Lunch  
 
Names: Driver_______________ Navigator _____________  
 
Email address ______________________________________________________ 
 
Driver Lunch Box # ________ ____ Navigator Lunch Box # _____________  
 
Member $10 / Guest $20 Total $ _________  
 

 
Option #2 Lunch Only  
 
Name(s) ________________________________________________  
 
Email address ______________________________________________________ 
 
Lunch Box #________ Lunch Box #________  
 
Member $10 Guest $20 Total $ ________ 
 

 
 
 ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 Please remember what lunch # you order, that’s what you will receive. If you have a special 
food request, please contact Sharron Willock  
 
Please check in at the park to have your attendance recorded. This allows SLEAC to obtain 
your subsidy for the year 
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Special notes!  
 
Thank You!  
 
The SLEAC committee would like to share our appreciation to: Alan Day for his 11 years as a 
volunteer member of the committee and Larry Western as President for a 2 year term that turned into 
3 and he still wants to stay and help.  
 
Although we continued to monitor and plan during this unpredictable pandemic, it was a learning 
experience for all of us.  
 
We thank you both for all your continued support and help over the past years. These words of 
thanks would have been done at the AGM; however, we have shared with them a token of our 
appreciation.  
 
Thank you, again!  
 
 
>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 
 

How to contact the Annuitant office in Calgary? 

Going forward, the Annuitants will have a dedicated email address at Imperial.               
This email should be used for all annuitant club and individual inquiries.                          
The email address will not change with the Annuitant Coordinator position, so there will 
now be some consistency in email inquiries. 
The new email address is ImperialAnnuitants@esso.ca. 
 
 
>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 
 

 
 
And now for something completely different 
 
Here is something for CAA members who have looked this far through the newsletter. 
When updating my membership, I foiund out that my affiliation with Imperial, even though now retired, 
qualified me to get a Corporate CAA card. 
Which also meant a cheaper cost.  
You may want to check this out! 

mailto:ImperialAnnuitants@esso.ca


Sarnia Lambton Esso Annuitant Club Newsletter                                                        sleacweb.ca 

Donations from SLEAC 
 
Two donations were made to local charities recently, both organizatons affected by the Covid 
restrictions and by not being the benificaries of our planned events. 
 
The Inn of the Good Shepherd and the Salvation Army both received donations from our club 
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Club 

 

2021 – 2022 Committee 

President: Tim Mondoux 519-330-8713 

Vice president: To be filled  

Past president: Larry Western  519-542-9481  

Secretary/Outreach: Sharon Sharp 519-383-7578  

Treasurer: Gary Locke 519-381-9235 

Event Planning and 
communications 

Sam Donato 519-402-2759 

Ralph Henry 519-383-0156 

Doug Robinson 519-869-8818 

Ron Pask 519 331-7285 

Lynn Hyatt 519-337-6867 

Hilda Feimer 519-312-5132 

Sharron Willock 519-542-4952 

Don Roberts (new)  

  

Membership: Carol Barnes 519 542-6159 

Webmaster Ric Cudmore 519-331-1583 

Communications: Jim Snyder 519-330-4195 

Our next planning committee meeting is on September 30, 2021 at 10:00 a.m.  

Our web site is http://sleacweb.ca 

    
 

Larry Western Tim Mondoux Sharon Sharp Gary Locke Carol Barnes 

 
    

Sharron Willock Ralph Henry Sam Donato Doug Robinson Lynn Hyatt 

  

 

 
 

Ric Cudmore Ron Pask  Jim Snyder Hilda Feimer 

 


